
Dear Parents, 

What a wonderful world and a spectacular concert series last week! Congratulations to 
all of our students who truly did shine on stage. Congratulations to the staff, for their 
creativity, time and expertise in ensuring every student was proudly part of a 
performance. Congratulations to Miss Jefferys and her organising committee for pulling 
it all together, to Tilly, Archie, Olivia and Tom for leading us on a very “smooth flight,” 
to Evan Jefferys, Izzy, Tom and Luke for their fabulous back stage work and to Mrs 
Parker and Mrs Nicol for leading the charge with our fun staff item. Thank you to our 
parents for supporting all of our endeavours – it is a pleasure to perform for such an 
appreciative and fun audience.     

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Mr and Mrs McCutcheon who celebrated the 
arrival of their big (at 4.1kgs), bouncing, baby boy - Knox Hamish 
McCutcheon, last weekend. We wish them both much happiness  
on the wonderful “rollercoaster ride” of parenthood.     

We have made some changes to our Banner Award structure.  
Please have a look at the changes included in this week’s Natter. 

At last week’s 3-6 Assembly, we celebrated the students who participated in the Maths 
Olympiad. A special mention went to Madison L for being the most improved 
mathematician throughout the Olympiad and to Mia M for achieving the top score. 
Congratulations to both students and to the Maths Olympiad Team, for their academic 
success.   

Year 6 is on camp this week so I am guessing some households will be a little quieter 
than usual. We are looking forward to hearing about their adventures whilst on camp, 
upon their return.  

Organisation for 2017 is in full swing. It seems we are on the cusp of being able to form 
32 or 33 classes again. If your child is not returning to Newport School in 2017, please 
let us know so we can be closer to an accurate plan for 2017.  
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MON 21 NOV 2016 

DATES FOR YOUR 
diary: 
THURS 17 NOV-TUES 6 DEC 

Life Education 
MON 21—THURS 24 NOV 

Year 6 Camp 
TUES 22 NOV 

P&C Meeting 7pm in the 

Library 

THURS 24 NOV 

XMAS Stall 
TUES 29 NOV 

Helpers Morning Tea 

Yr 4 Kimbriki Excursion 
WED 30 NOV 

Yr 4 Market Day 
MON 5 DEC 

Kindergarten Presentation 

Assembly 

Musica Viva 

Yr 6 Surf Education 
TUES 6 DEC 

Yr 4 Kimbriki Excursion 

Yr 6 High School Orienta-

tion 

WED 7 DEC 

Yrs 1-6 Presentation Day 

@ Pittwater High School 

MON 12 DEC 

Yr 6 Dinner Presentation 

THURS 15 DEC 

Years K-6 Picnic Day 

 
 



Also in planning for 2017, our school has partnered with 
Transport for NSW to use the new online process to submit 
school travel applications. There is some information in the 
Natter about this, but please be advised that all Year 2 
students who have a current school travel pass, need to do 
an updated application and if applying for a School Opal Card 
for the first time. www.transportnsw.info/school-students 
Another wonderful week of learning and opportunities with 
Life Education otherwise known as Healthy Harold, Year 1 
and 2 art workshops continuing, our P & C Meeting at 7pm on 
Tuesday night, Scripture Christmas Assembly, Just Like You 
program (disability awareness), P & C Christmas Stall and 
voting for student leaders 2017.     
Last week, Year 6 presented some projects on their inquiry 
unit of work on the built environment. Cr Kylie Ferguson was 
invited to see a number of student presentations and had this 
to say about her 
visit… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the Year 6 team, on a wonderful “real-
world” learning opportunity.    
 School Parliament met for the last time this year on Friday. It 
was fantastic to hear the Ministers discuss the year in review. 
Through their persistent, selfless approach, the Ministers 
were able to make many  positive changes to the school this 
year on behalf of the student body, including changes to the 
sport captain voting structure, paper towels in the bathrooms 
and the installation of the vegetable garden. Their report is 
later in the Natter. I would like to congratulate the Ministers 
for leading the student body  so well in 2016. 
Warm regards, 
Natalie Baldi 
 

 

 

Term Account Reminders 

As the Life Education program is now currently under way, if 
you have not already done so, please pay your Term Account 

Regards, 

School Office 

 

Sunsmart at Newport 
Ultraviolet (UV) radiation from the sun can cause sunburn, 
skin damage, eye damage and skin cancer.  Childhood and 
adolescence are critical periods during which exposure to UV 
radiation is more likely to contribute to skin cancer in later 
life 

From the beginning of August until the end of May, the UV 
index levels are 3 and above.  During these months particular 
care should be taken to protect yourself and your child from 
overexposure to the sun. 

The following symbols from the Cancer Council remind all of 
us to: 

 

At Newport School we have a “No Hat, No Play” policy.  The 

staff at Newport enforce this policy to help protect your child 

from the harmful effects of UV radiation.  You can help your 

child by reminding them to wear their broad brimmed hat to 

and from school each day and during sport, recess and lunch. 

What is ultraviolet (UV) radiation? 
UV radiation comes from the sun, but unlike sunlight, it can’t 
be seen or felt. It comes directly from the sun and can also be 
scattered in the air and reflected by surfaces such as 
buildings, concrete, glass, sand, snow and water. UV radiation 
can pass through light cloud and can be damaging to skin on 
cool, cloudy days as well as on hot, sunny days. 
There are three types of UV radiation: 
• UVA: transmits freely through the earth’s atmosphere. 
• UVB: about 15% of UVB transmits through to the earth’s 
atmosphere. The rest is absorbed by ozone. 
• UVC: is absorbed by ozone and does not reach the earth’s 
surface. 
UVA and UVB both contribute to sunburn, skin ageing, eye 
damage and skin cancer. Your risk of developing skin cancer is 
related to the amount of UV radiation you are exposed to 
over your lifetime, particularly in childhood. 
So please remember to: 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

http://www.transportnsw.info/school-students




Parliament Report  
 Thank you Year 5 for attending this Parliament. In this 
meeting we presented a summary of the achievements for 
the year. 

What a year, Year 6 and the Ministers recently had their last 
Parliament meeting for the year. We have achieved so much 
this year as a team. Every Parliament Minister has worked to 
be the best they can.  

This year we were lucky to 
have Meg Minkley paint our 
wonderful mural which is the 
Year 6 gift to the school. The 
ministers and a group of 
Kindergarten students talked 
about and drew pictures with 
Meg to give her an idea of 
what to paint on the wall. 
Meg drew two samples that 
could be used. Everyone in 
Parliament was extremely 
pleased to see students’ ideas combined into interesting 
drawings that will decorate our school. 

The next big motion that was carried was about changing the 
sport house captain voting system. The Sport and Leisure 
ministers said that the teachers should vote as well as 
students to ensure candidates are elected on leadership skills 
rather than popularity. This motion was unanimous and was 
passed easily. Mr Hearne spoke with the teachers, and as you 
may have read in last week’s Natter, the system will come 
into effect in Week 8.  

This year we had two mufti days, crazy hair day and positive 
slogan day. The money 
from crazy hair day 
went to Stewart House 
and the money from 
positive slogan day 
went to the Year 6 gift 
(the mural). Thank you 
to everyone for your 
participation in these 
initiatives that began in 
Parliament. 

To keep our school 
environment clean and 
healthy, students can bring 
in their own plastic cups to 
use when they buy a slushy 
from the canteen. Instead 
of buying single use plastic 
cups, we can use plastic 
cups from home, wash 
them and re-use them next 
time. If everyone is able to 
do this, our school won’t 
produce as much plastic 
rubbish as it does now. We 
would like to thank Tammy 
for supporting this initiative.  

After the motion of having art as a RFF subject was carried 
last term, the Wellbeing ministers passed this idea on to Mrs 

Deratz, Mr Hearne and Mrs Baldi. Mrs Deratz, Mr Hearne and 
Mrs Baldi will consider this idea as they plan classes and 
subjects for 2017.  

As a group we are most 
proud of the veggie 
garden that was put in 
place at the Working Bee. 
This was a great 
achievement. We believe 
that this was a great idea 
as children at our school 
will be able to learn and 
have something to be responsible for. It is a legacy that will 
remain at school for many years to come. We would like to 
thank NOOSHC and the P&C for giving us $4,000 in total to 
contribute towards the veggie patch. We would also like to 
thank everyone who came to the Working Bee to help make 
it happen. 

As many people know we sent an audiobook to a Mia from 
Harbord Public School as a way to support her. We wanted to 
let Mia and her family know that they are in our thoughts. 12 
girls recorded a page each of a beloved book called Mr 
McGee Goes to Sea to make the audio book. We hope Mia 
enjoyed it.  

Grounds and Environment Ministers worked hard to put 
paper towels into the bathrooms as children didn’t like 
having to wipe their hands on their uniform. Ema and Hugo 
had to speak with Mr French, Mrs Holden, Lenor and Oscar 
about the logistics of buying and installing the dispensers, 
and managing the rubbish. We now have paper towels in the 
bathrooms. 

The ideas that the Ministers of Parliament 2016 would like 
the 2017 Ministers to continue to work towards is to have 
volley ball as a school sport again and to have a formal 
Languages program introduced into the school. 

Taj H and Otyliah C 

 

Chess News 
This Sunday Newport A chess team will head to North Sydney 
Boys High School for the Primary Schools One-Day 
Tournaments NSW Finals. The team of Thiago O, Aaron H and 
Rafael O recently qualified through the Mona Vale One-Day 
tournament hosted by the NSW Junior Chess League so will 
now come up against the best schools in the state. This 
competition is always a tough one but with all the teams 
players carrying a NSW Junior Chess rating of over 400, they 
should be amongst the best. 

This Friday morning's chess training will be the final training 
session for the term. Edson Ortiz has worked very hard all 
year with our players and gives his time voluntarily. A big 
thankyou to Edson for sharing his passion for chess with  the 
children and promoting the game in such a positive way. The 
competitive edge he gives our players is priceless. 

Mark Tickle 

 



LIBRARY NEWS AND BOOK FAIR 
THANK YOU 
You need to look for misplaced/lost library books now, as all 
library books must be returned to the library by the end of 
next week (Friday 2nd December, Week 8), in preparation for 
our end-of-year assessment and stocktake. 

There will be no more borrowing after this week (Week 7). 

Stephanie Bracey, Gine Svendsen and Rita Ericsson. 

 

Canteen 

The new roster is up for 2017. 
If you would like your name to be added please 
come into the canteen or email: 
newportschoolcanteen@hotmail.com  
We would love to see you! 
 
Mon 28th:  K Newall 
Tues 29th:   E Wilson, K Ginsberg, K Ryan, 
   K Hulley, P Hitchman 
Wed 30th:   K Meek, M Langley, A Upton, 
Thurs 1st:   R Carter, M Bensley, K Ockwell 
Fri 2nd:   K Searl, L Brown, P Bazarder 

 

 

 



Girls’ State Knockout Competition 
On Wednesday the Girls’ Cricket team played round five of 
the State Knockout Competition against Camden South at 
Newport Oval. Camden won the toss and sent Newport into 
bat first. Solid batting saw the girls score 5/119.  
Strong bowling then restricted Camden to 5/64. It was an all-
round team performance that saw Newport progress to the 
next round of the competition. Newport will now play 
Ulladulla at Ulladulla in round six. 

Summer PSSA Competition Finals 
The regular season of the Summer PSSA competition is now 
over. Thankfully the weather has been better this series and 
those teams who have finished in the top four will play in a 
finals series. 
In week 1  Team 1 vs Team 4, Team 2 vs Team 3 
In week 2  Grand Final 
The venues have been centralised as much as possible:  
Kitchener Park for Boys’ Cricket. 
Narrabeen North Reserve (Rat Park) for Softball, Teeball and 
Girls’ Cricket. 
Narrabeen North Public School for Eagle Tag. 
We will catch buses to the venues which will incur a small 

cost per student as these buses were not included in the 

original costing. Once we know which teams have made the 

top four we will be able to determine costs. 

Greg Moran 

Pens for Cambodia 
Thank you to the Year 4 parents and students who have given 
so generously to our “Pen Drive” for Mike Pawley’s 
Cambodian Village School.  We will continue to collect the 
pens until this Friday, November 25.  Mike is going to 
Cambodia on Sunday and will take the pens with him then to 
distribute so that the students will have a better chance to 
gain an education.  He asked us to thank you all for “adding 
something special to the lives of kids who have nothing”. 
Thanks for your support, 
The Year 4 Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bookclub 2016  - Issue 8 
Your child will have received a new booklet for Issue 8 – our 
last Book Club for the year. 

A big thank you to all parents and carers who are using the 
LOOP system to order their books.  

At Newport, Book Club is run as cashless. Please place your 
order online using the LOOP (Linked Online Ordering & 
Payment) platform to pay by credit card. Please see the 
attached flyer to learn how easy it is to order. Make sure that 
you select ‘NEWPORT PUBLIC SCHOOL’ and then your child’s 
teacher’s name. If your child has two teachers then select  
one teacher’s name. Cheques are also accepted but must be 
returned with the order form to Mrs Falconer by Friday 
25thNovember. 

All orders must be completed online and cheque orders 
returned by FRIDAY 25th NOVEMBER for Issue 8. All LOOP 
orders will close by 4pm that day. 

Please allow 2 weeks for your books to arrive. 

If you have any questions, please see Mrs Falconer. 

Remember to READ EVERY DAY THAT YOU EAT!  

Happy reading over the holidays! 

 

 



 



  



       

Christmas pudding & Gingerbread house 
It’s that time of the year again!!!  

 

With only weeks until Christmas, it is time to order your puddings 
or Gingerbread houses. 

 

Tammy in the canteen is making puddings & Gingerbread houses.  
 

The puddings come in three sizes:  

250g (perfect teacher gifts), 500g or 1 kg. 

The Gingerbread house is Family Size 
 

If you would like to order please fill in the below form and return to 
Tammy in the canteen, with the correct money     

no later than Monday 28th November 
 

Thank you for your participation and enjoy your Christmas goodies. 
Merry Christmas 

 

 

Name and phone number: ____________________________________________ 

Type Size Price Total 

Pudding 250g $18   

Pudding 500g $20   

Pudding 1kg $40   

  Gingerbread 
House 

Family $45   

     Total    



 



 



 



 



A Special Invitation To 

Newport School Helpers 

 

 

 

 

 

The Staff of Newport public 

School 

would like to invite You 

to a Morning tea 

at 11am on Tuesday 29th 

November 

on the verandah of the 

Hall. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Morning tea  

is hosted by the staff  

to Acknowledge your 

valuable contribution  

to our school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Music News 
Our Annual General Meeting is this Wednesday 23rd 
November starting at 7.00pm, an invitation is attached to this 
Natter.  It is a great chance to get to know more about the 
program, ask questions and offer suggestions.  It would be 
great to have your support. Please come along to 22 Irrabel 
Rd, Newport.  Everyone welcome.  Please RSVP to 
pandtpaterson@gmail.com for catering purposes. 

Our Music Information Evening is taking place next 
Wednesday 30th November. Learning to play an instrument at 
Newport School is a great opportunity for your child and the 
Music Info Evening is the place to find out all about it.  The 
violin classes are available for students in Year 1 onwards.  
Training Band is open to Year 3 onwards. The Music Info 
Evening is a chance to meet the conductors, find out about 
the different instruments available and what to expect when 
joining the Music Program.  It will take place at 7.00pm in the 
school library.   

We are looking forward to our annual Twilight Concert on 
Tuesday 6th December.  This is our big showcase for the year 
with every student in the Music Program involved.  It will be 
held in Pittwater High School hall with a BBQ starting at 
5.30pm and the Concert starting at 7.00pm. Bring friends and 
family. 

Dates for Diary 

Wed 23rd Nov  Annual General Meeting 
Wed 30th Nov  Music Information Evening 
Tues 6th Dec  Twilight Concert  
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